

## ROARING 40°S

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

For Continuing Fellowship

## Melbourne/Gippsland Branch

President: John Ritchie Secretary: Sam McInnes

Phone:

(059) 688161

546 5186 Phone:

Correspondence: 20 Caledonia Crescent MULGRAVE 3170

NEXT GET TOGETHER:

Wednesday, 13th August 1986

VENUE:

Chisholm Institute Council Dining Room,

Queens Avenue, EAST CAULFIELD

TIME:

Pre-dinner Drinks 7.00 pm Meal 7.30 pm

3 Course meal including drinks

COST:

\$13.00 per person

BOOKINGS: to 546 5186 by 8.00 pm THURSDAY 7TH AUGUST. We have to

notify caterers on Friday, 8th August so don't be late.

LAST EVENT was the 13th Anniversary at Lional and Vi Mussell's on 13th July - cold but fine - not much petrol about but 24 people thoroughly enjoyed the day. Thanks again to Lional and Vi. It was good to see Audrey and Bill Conrow make the trip from Morwell. This seems to be their annual visit.

The Rort at Perth was really great - well organised, great entertainment and best of all, great company. All who attended voted it to be Al. The West Aussies certainly know how to make you feel welcome, especially when they visit you in a three berth caravan. Ask Audrey how you entertain seven people in a van that size.

Fines person at this dinner will be anyone who didn't go to Perth and no fines from the floor as I'm sure NO one wants to hear Jeannie Reid go on and on and on from her big black book! Incidentally, if you don't recognise the "tall" bloke with Jeannie it's Max - he's "grown" about 50 mm (2 inches).

We have received a card from "ROOBARB" who claims the Shetland Isles are full of Charlie's rellies. They have already booked for this dinner as it had to be deferred until they returned home.